
Haas Storyboard 
Helping Field Workers 

  

For the second year in a row, TWR MOTION assisted the Media to Movements training coalition 
in equipping field teams. Five teams gathered October 17-19 at Pioneers headquarters in 
Orlando to learn and encourage each other. Rachel guided the teams through creating social 
media ads and filming testimonies on a phone. Andrew shared creative problem solving on 
videos with limited resources. Each session was practical with hands-on application of new 
skills. Everyone built a video, posted it on social media and tracked responses to the good news 
about Jesus. 

Missionaries harnessing social media 
learned best practices to use and 
share. Some are based in South and 
Central Asia while teams in Canada and 
England reach immigrants from closed 
countries.  

We enjoyed meeting our Indonesian 
Share the Story contact in person. After 
a year of testing and updates, that 
script is almost ready to record. 

This year’s Orlando event was for five 
teams who couldn’t make the main 
Media to Movements summit. 
November 13-21 Candace and Rachel 
led sessions on creating gospel media 
for 40 field workers in Senegal, West 
Africa. 

Visiting Churches
  

Over the next 12 months, we’re 
showing the new TWR MOTION 
documentary The Best Possible Idea at 
as many churches as we can to engage 
with people in person. The last 
weekend of September, Andrew spoke 
at Calvary Chapel International Worship 
Center in Maryland, the church he was 
a member of growing up.  

The first weekend of November, we 
both attended East Cooper Baptist 
Church’s annual missions conference. 
This was the fourth time we’ve 
participated at the event and this was 
easily our favorite year. 
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above: Indonesia field worker with Andrew and Rachel 
below: Booth buddies at ECBC missions conference. 



Assignment: Rome
  

As Andrew wrapped up our last Sunday session at East Cooper, Holly left a few minutes early 
for the Charleston, S.C. airport to catch a flight to Rome for the team leader gathering for all the 
US and international Antioch church planting teams. 

She met fellow leaders across the 
Antioch movement as they worshiped 
together and encouraged each other. 
Holly has served as Antioch Raleigh 
missions director for four years, and 
this was an opportunity to put many 
more faces to names and build 
personal relationships instead of just 
more online messages and remote 
meetings. 

As you can see from the pictures, 
there were serious times of spiritual 
business during the day plus some 
opportunities to see amazing works 
of art such as St. Peter’s Basilica.  

We’re thankful to have 
ministry opportunities we 
share as well as some 
callings where God uses 
our unique talents in 
separate arenas. Stay 
tuned next year as there 
are some opportunities on 
the horizon to bring us 
together in service for 
both TWR and Antioch. 
Thank you for your 
faithful prayers and gifts 
that make all the ministry 
possible. 

Merry Christmas, 
  

Contact Andrew & Holly: 
919-931-3185 
ahaas@twr.org 
ahaas.com

Contact TWR: 
800 456 7897  
PO Box 8700 
Cary, NC 27512  
twrmotion.org 

http://ahaas.com

